Deacons’ Report for 2014

Members of the deaconate for this year included Sandy Peplau, Judy Kreiger, Nancy Hagge, David Hearne, Kathy Doyle, Laura Lienhard, Brenda Dansingburg and we welcomed Bill Kneebone as a new deacon this year.

The deaconate met as a group for four meetings during this past reporting year (October 27, 2013, January 26, May 4, September 14) and also exchanged numerous emails and phone calls to keep everyone up to date with the news of the church and its members. 

We organized a dramatic play for Palm Sunday.  The play was titled: Whose Cross is it Anyway? Members of the congregation that took part in the play included: Andy Ohotnicky, Anne Oakes, Jakob, Arthur and Lukas DeArruda, Pat Liao, Don and Johanna Harpster, Kathy Doyle, David Almond and Sandy Peplau. This play had THE cross being delivered by a JPS (Jerusalem Parcel Service man). Though the cross made its rounds to many people, only one person was willing to accept its delivery.

Thanks go to Laura Lienhard who continued to organize the ushers and communion servers and thank you, also to Anne Oakes who continued with the Friend-in-Faith Card Ministry. Both of these women have been doing this “behind the scenes” service for quite sometime. Thankyou!!

The following individuals led us in worship when Don took his vacation: Bruce Bishop, Jeremy Schrauf and George Thomson led us in a hymn sing. Sandy Peplau was responsible for making arrangements for the guest speakers/pastors.

The deaconate assisted the Outreach and Missions Committee with a project with the Church World Service to make and fill 52 school kit bags to be sent to children throughout the world. (See Outreach and Missions Committee report)

This past year has been sad, challenging and tiresome for my family and me and I sincerely thank all the members of the deaconate for filling in for me while I was making trips back and forth to Maine. This congregation is fortunate to have such a wonderful group of individuals who are willing to do what needs to be done and to do it with such spirit and faith. Thank you!

Respectfully submitted, 

Sandy Peplau, Chairperson for Deaconate

